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Kia ora koutou 
 
Reminder - CAPES assembly tomorrow, 2:20pm and a presentation 
from Room 5. 
 
Parent - Teacher - Student Conferences are coming up next term 
and lots of parents and caregivers will have a new perspective on 
their child after supporting their learning from home recently. We want 
to work collaboratively to capture your childôs learning journey so far 
this year and to set goals for the remainder of the year. We will do this 
by talking together. We have extended our usual conferences from 
one night to two nights and have increased the time slots from 10 
minutes to 15 minutes. Teachers will then record a summary of your 
childôs learning information and the discussions held during the 
conference in a written record for each child. This new look report 
document will then be sent home for your reference the week 
following conferences. 
 
Therefore, it is really important that you are able to attend, we would 
love to see all whǕnau! If you are unable to attend on either of the two 
nights, we urge you to make contact with your childôs teacher to 
schedule a time that is convenient for you both. 
  
Conferences will be held at the following times: 
¶ 2:00pm - 7:30pm Tuesday 28 July 
¶ 3:15pm - 7:30pm Wednesday 29 July 

  
To book your conferences, go to www.schoolinterviews.co.nz/code 
in your browser, and enter the event code snxke 
  
Then follow these three simple steps: 
¶ First enter your name, your childôs name, and your email 

address. 
¶ If you need to book for more than one child, change the ñBook 
for x studentsò setting, and enter the other childôs name. 

¶ On the next page, pick the teachers you want to meet. 
¶ Then you'll see a timetable showing when your chosen 

teachers are available. Simply click on the times that suit you. 
¶ It is advisable to leave one 15-minute slot between siblings 

  
When you have finished, your conference timetable will be emailed to 
you. You can return to the site and enter the event code snxke again 
to change or cancel your interviews. 
  
If you need assistance, please pop in or email/call Carolyn in the 
office. Carolyn will be able to make a booking for you. 
Please note Tuesday 28th conferences start at 2pm your child will be 
supervised at school until 3pm or you can pick them up from the hall 
between 2 and 3pm to take them home or to attend your conference 
with you. 
  
We look forward to meeting with you soon. 
 

3 July 
 
20 July 
24 July 
4 August 
 
5 August 
10 August 
11 August 
14 August 
19 August 
21 August 
3 September 
 

CAPES assembly 
End of Term 2 
Term 3 begins 
Elgregoe Performance 1.30pm 
Kiwi Golf whole school 
Y6 Information Evening 
BOT Meeting 
FOS Meeting 
Outram Speech Night 
Outram School Cross Country 
South Taieri Speech Night 
South Taieri Cross Country 
Disco 

 

School contact details: 

1 Beaumaris Street, Outram. 

P O Box 22, Outram 9062. 

Phone  03 486 1733 for all absences, 

ASC and office. 

  

Email:     office@outram.school.nz 

Web:       www.outram.school.nz 

 

 

BoT Parent Reps: 

Anette Harrex          486  1681 

Andrew Kissell 

Anne-Marie Wells 

Hayley Wetere 

Nathan Young 

 

Friends of Outram School 

Vick Robertson          029 2001595 
                   

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
 

http://www.schoolinterviews.co.nz/code
mailto:office@outram.school.nz
http://www.outram.school.nz/


 
 
 

 

Calendar for Term 3 

Now that we are operating as normal under Level 1 the calendar for next term is filling up. 
Here is what we know is happening so far so you can keep up to date too. There is also a 
copy on our school website. 

 

 
 
It has been an extraordinary first half of the year and with all that we have experienced our children 
have coped remarkably well. I know they are looking forward to a break, along with the staff. A big 
thank you to everyone for your support, cooperation and teamwork to keep strong and carry on. Enjoy 
the break with your family and we will look forward to seeing everyone back in two weeks for what we 
hope is a business as usual term - busy, productive but enjoyable. 
 
NgǕ mihi 
Kim 
 
 
 
 
 



 
 
 
 
 
Revised guidance on testing for COVID-19 
  
At a time where there are increasing numbers of colds and other winter illnesses, the Ministry of 
Health has revised its guidance on who might need testing for COVID-19. It is important to note that 
there is currently no known community transmission of COVID-19 in New Zealand. The vast majority 
of adults, children and young people with symptoms consistent with COVID-19 will not have COVID-
19. 
  
Symptoms of COVID-19 can include new onset or worsening of one or more of the following: 
¶ Cough 
¶ Fever 
¶ Sore throat 
¶ Runny nose 
¶ Shortness of breath/difficulty breathing 
¶ Temporary loss of smell 

 

Healthôs information on who should get tested notes that people with any of the COVID-19 symptoms 
who are close contacts of confirmed cases, have recently travelled overseas, or been in contact with 
recent travellers, should get assessed. 
  
If anyone has symptoms but is unsure if they have been exposed to COVID-19, they should ring 
Healthline on 0800 358 5453 or their GP for advice. Over winter there are many other viruses about 
that can cause people to feel unwell and have symptoms similar to those of COVID-19. 
  
Some people with symptoms consistent with COVID-19 may be tested as part of Healthôs ongoing 
surveillance to ensure that there is no community transmission in New Zealand. If they are not close 
contacts of confirmed cases, have not recently travelled overseas, or have not been in contact with 
recent travellers, then there is no need for them to self-isolate while awaiting the test result, and they 
can return to school or early learning once they are feeling well or on the advice of their health 
practitioner. 
  
If not recommended for testing, they will be able to return to school or their early learning service 
when they are feeling well and no longer displaying symptoms. 
  
Further information about testing can be found on the Ministry of Health website. 

 

                  PRINCIPAL AWARDS          
 
                                                                                                                                           

Isla received a principal award for her fantastic 
writing. She has been trying to use interesting words 
and to describe her setting for the reader. She has 
done a great job this term of achieving her writing 
goals. 

 
 
 

 

https://www.health.govt.nz/our-work/diseases-and-conditions/covid-19-novel-coronavirus/covid-19-health-advice-general-public/assessment-and-testing-covid-19


 
School Notices 

 

Outram School Tops 
 

If anyone has any surplus school tops that they no longer require we would love to have them as we 
are having trouble sourcing new tops at this stage due to COVID etc.  We can sell on behalf of or if 
you want to donate that is fine too.  Thank you. 

 

Sushi Orders 
 

Please note:  We will not be doing sushi orders in Term 3. 
They may resume in Term 4 on a term order system. 

 
Working at the 2020 general election 

 
If you are interested in applying to work at the 2020 general election, as we like to have our voting 
places reflect the community that they represent, please go to the link below. 
  
https://elections.nz/jobs/work-at-the-2020-general-election/       

 
 
Support Outram School fundraising by purchasing an Entertainment Book 

 
LǘΩǎ ŀƭƳƻǎǘ ǎŎƘƻƻƭ ƘƻƭƛŘŀȅǎΣ ǎƻ ƪŜŜǇ ǘƘŜ ǿƘƻƭŜ ŦŀƳƛƭȅ ŜƴǘŜǊǘŀƛƴŜŘ ǿƛǘƘ ǘƘŜ 

Entertainment Book APP. 

LŦ ȅƻǳ ƘŀǾŜƴΩǘ ƘŀŘ ƻƴŜ ōŜŦƻǊŜΣ ǘƘƛǎ ƛǎ ŀ ƎǊŜŀǘ !tt ǿƛǘƘ ƘŜŀǇǎ ƻŦ ŘƛǎŎƻǳƴǘǎ ŀǘ ƭƻŎŀƭ 
restaurants, cafes, retail outlets, accommodation, car rentals, and tourist attractions.  
The multi-city option is perfect for those travelling around NZ during the holidays and 

is great value at only $119.99. 

It gives you access to every edition of the Entertainment Book across New Zealand, 
Australia & Bali and gives the school $26 towards our fundraising goal. 

¸ƻǳǊ ŘƛƎƛǘŀƭ ƳŜƳōŜǊǎƘƛǇ Ŏŀƴ ōŜ ŀŎŎŜǎǎŜŘ ŦǊƻƳ ǳǇ ǘƻ ŦƻǳǊ ŘƛŦŦŜǊŜƴǘ ŘŜǾƛŎŜǎ ǎƻ ƛǘΩǎ 
perfect for sharing with friends/family. 

With 2 extra months on your membership, a bonus Countdown gift card, and the 
chance to win one of five $1000 JB Hi Fi vouchers, now is a great time to buy. 

20% of the sale price goes back to the school, so purchase online 
today: https://www.entertainmentbook.co.nz/orderbooks/260q626 

  

 

 

https://elections.nz/jobs/work-at-the-2020-general-election/
https://www.entertainmentbook.co.nz/orderbooks/260q626


 
 

 

 
 
 
 
 
 



 
 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 



ASSEMBLY TIME TABLE  
Term 2, 2020 

     
Week 12 ð Friday 3 July 2020 ð Room 5 & 

CAPES assembly ð starting at 2.20pm 

 

        
 
 

 

Term Dates for 2020  
Term 2  

Tuesday 28th April ð Friday 3 July 

Term 3  
Monday 20th July ð Friday 25 September 

Term 4  
Monday 12 October ð Wednesday 16 

December 
 
_________________ 
 

FRIDAY LUNCH ORDERS 
 PLEASE NOTE: - IF YOU ARE 

ORDERING YOUR CHILD A LUNCH 

FROM MITCHELLS FAMILY 

FOODCENTRE FOR A FRIDAY, THE 

ORDER MUST BE IN BY THURSDAY AT 

THE LATEST.  Phone 486 1723. 
 

Community Oral Health Service 
0800 TALK TEETH (0800 825 583) or 0800 
ORAL HEALTH (0800 672 543 (free from 

cell phones) 
Please call us to update your contact details, 

change an appointment or to make an 
appointment.  You can find us under 

Community Oral Health Service in the White 
Pages. 

 

 
 

 

SPORT 
 

Please note all sports fees need to be paid 

prior to the games commencing unless you 

have an automatic payment or other 

arrangement with  Carolyn in the office.  

Failure to do so will mean your child will not 

be able to play until this is  sorted.  

 

Net ball  
 
The first netball practice of the season went off without a hitch. It 
was great to see the courts so busy, and to hear the sounds of 
happy girls. The second practice of this season is this afternoon. 
Netball games begin on the first Saturday back in Term 3 (25 July). 
 
Sporty Registrations need to be in by this evening please.  
Parents need to register their daughters using the following 
website... 
http://sporty.co.nz/ taieriplainsnetball 
Netball Registration 2020 > Schools > Registration Form (Outram). 
 
I am also chasing down the little Player of the Day trophies. Please 
return these to the office please.  

Games start end of Week 1, Term 3. 
 

 

Miniball  
 

Games will start week one of Term 3.   
 

 
 

Music Lessons 

We have the following music teachers who come to 

Outram School to take lessons in guitar & piano. 

These are after school lessons. If you would like your child 

to have lessons please contact the tutors direct. 

 

Chris Glover ð guitar & piano ð 021 1317272 

email: chrisglvr79@gmail.com 

 

 

Piano Lessons 

 

Piano/keyboard tutor available to do private lessons at home 

or after school in the Allen Centre. 

All enquiries welcome ð Brenda Stirling 

020 40016743   or evenings 489 3032 

 

http://sporty.co.nz/taieriplainsnetball
mailto:chrisglvr79@gmail.com


 
 

Community Notices 
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